The Chairman of the Russian Investigative Committee instructs to
document the information about the use of violence towards a
Russian soldier by an American mercenary

Mr. Alexander Ivanovich Bastrykin, Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia, instructed,
within the criminal proceedings, to document the information about the use of violence towards a
Russian serviceman by an American mercenary who fought in the ranks of the Military Formations
of Ukraine. According to reports, Mr. Benjamin Velcro, American citizen, spoke about the massacre
committed towards a Russian soldier near the Kharkov city. Earlier, Mr. Velcro announced his plans
for the complete destruction of Russia. As it became known, he also trained the recruits of the
"Territorial Defense". The above-mentioned information will be criminally and legally assessed.
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